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present: Dale Mosher, George Christopher, David Reinheimer, Tade Mahoney, 

Elaine Diaz, Howard Solomon (recorder), David Berry

Tade Mahoney called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m.

The minutes of the February 2 meeting were accepted.


Tade began the meeting with a review of events since the last meeting, including several emails in response to our February 14 letter to the select board.  

A. Tade highlighted statements from Dan Billings which 1). questioned our treatment of  "serious life/safety issues" regarding the barn; 2). raised possible “conflict of interests” in Dave Berry’s role in providing information to the committee and his “stacking the committee [to get] the result he intended”;  3). claimed that “The outcome of the committee's work was never in doubt”; and 4).  stated that “It is a fact that we have one of the most expensive programs in the state.  It is a fact that the building needs major work to be safe and the facility is unlike those used by other towns.  It is a fact that a large segment of the community have opted out of the program due to its high cost.” 


B. Tade responded to Dale Mosher’s emails. He said that 1). he is not trying to influence anyone, and that it was unfair to say so;  2). Dale’s suggestion of submitting a minority report suggests a loss of confidence in the work of the committee; and  3). the concern that we’re relying too much on David Berry, as opposed to Nicole Briand, for information, doesn’t seem well-founded. 


Dale stated that the town’s SW collection/disposal costs, on average, are 4X higher than those of similar-sized towns in Maine. During discussion, it became clear that in fact the State Planning Office data for Bowdoinham are grossly incorrect because their calculation uses total program cost divided by tons disposed of only. So that Dale can revise his data to reflect our actual costs, David Berry will provide updated data to Dale as soon as possible.


Elaine Diaz and Howard Solomon expressed concern about the tone of Dale’s comments in the public emails.


George Christopher stated that as we develop costs and benefits for programs, we’ll provide a number of options for the town. However (apropos of what we said in our February 14 letter), we believe that the three year lease is what we think is most prudent at the present time.


Dale said that our February 14 letter to the Select Board recommended changing nothing in the next few years -- what we should have said, according to Dale, is that we have no recommendation at the present time. 


In response to Dale being uninformed about discussions at the previous meeting, Howard apologized to Dale and the rest of the committee for failing to email him a copy of the draft report that was circulated at the February 2 meeting.


David Berry took objection to misconceptions that our program is 4x the cost of programs in other towns.  Unlike other towns, we do not handle trash, so the numbers are not comparable. Since we don’t have a transfer station, it’s difficult for us to know exactly how much trash we’re handling, but can make a good estimate based on what other towns, of comparable population, handle.  If you recycle, you don’t have to spend as much money to dispose of your trash as people in other towns, or people in Bowdoinham who pay for a dumpster, etc. Therefore, to take the SPO numbers, and say we pay $622/ton for garbage, is meaningless and misleading. 


Reflecting the direction of the discussion, Tade recommended that we draft a new letter to the select board, incorporating elements of Dale’s emails, etc..


David Berry pointed out that the barn’s safety issues aren’t clear to a lot of people. For example, Anne Schneider’s state report said that there were no exit signs in the barn, even though there are six such signs in full view. Similarly, a lot of town residents do not understand the difference between the part of the barn which comprises the solid waste facility, and the other part that is private.


Tade suggested, and the committee concurred, that we modify the time line for completing our report. Since we’re submitting a revision of the February 14 preliminary statement, we can now go on and develop the report in due course, and create a specific time line later.


George will draft the new letter to the Select Board, clarifying our February 14 letter. Tade will write up responses to Dan Billings’ comments, for circulation and comment.  


The next meeting  is scheduled for 6:30 p.m., April 6 2011. 


The meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.


